Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

December 8, 2011
Professional Development

One November 14, 2011 Melissa Herald, Third/Fourth Grade Teacher, attended the Math Leadership Content Meeting.

Kim Zeek, Title I Coordinator, Jacki Alexander, Spec. Ed. Director, and Kim Simpson, Principal, met on November 15, 2011 to begin developing an RtI Procedure Manual.

The School Culture Committee met on November.15, 2011 to begin planning the first student recognition and testing assembly to be held on Jan. 9, 2011 
Kim Simpson, Principal, conducted Middle School grade level meetings on November 16, 2011.

Donna Calhoun, First Grade Teacher, attended a “Differentiating for The Gifted” workshop on November 17, 2011.

One November 21, 2011 Kacie Browning, MG Lang. Arts Teacher, attended the English/Language Arts Leadership Content Meeting.

Donna Calhoun, First Grade Teacher, welcomed Newport School District representatives Ms. Hatfield, Ms. White, and Ms. Stacy, to observe a Saxon Phonics lesson on November 29, 2011.

Michele Tagher, Spec. Ed. Teacher, Valerie Jenkins, Spec. Ed. Teacher, and Pam Dufresne, Speech Teacher, attended an IEP Training at the Southgate Service Center on December 2, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, met with Ms. Patterson, Dayton Independent School District, Dan Ridder, Bellevue Independent School District, and Curtis Hall, NKCES Director to interview candidates for the PEP Grant Coordinator position.

Kim Simpson, Principal, participated in a Reading Fluency webinar on Dec. 6, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, conducted grade level meetings on December 6, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the regional grant writing meeting on December 7, 2011

Sarah Stevie, MG Lang. Arts Teachers, attended a Constructed Response workshop in Lexington on Dec. 8, 2011.   

Vickie Dansbury, Regional Grant Writer, attended our December 8, 2011 faculty/staff meeting to introduce herself and inform staff members what her role is for the region.
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

Year-To-Date Totals


Individual Contacts – A total of 119 contacts with 67 different students





A total of 19 contacts with 16 different parents


Group Contacts – A total 545 contacts with 103 different students





A total of 102 contacts with 48 different parents


School Supplies – 53 contacts with 33 students


Holiday Assistance – 29 Students Served for Thanksgiving (17 Families)


Clothing – 54 contacts with 38 students


Power Packs – 322 Power Packs distributed to 50 different students from 27                   

                                    families


Home visits – 9 total, 7 attendance related

The Thanksgiving Food Drive went very well.  The winners of the T-Shirts for most items collected was Ms. Browning’s 7th grade class, and the runner-up and winner of the Pizza Party was Ms. Lyon’s class.

The FRYSC is sponsoring a Dance team for grades, 5/6 and 7/8.  Those teams met for the first time this week.

The FRYSC is working with a community program (Hope 4 Kids) to help with summer programs.  Also we are working with Jacki Alexander to develop summer programs specifically aimed at Special Ed. kids’ needs.

The Carol M. White PEP Grant is moving forward nicely.  Mr. Sanders and Mrs. Simpson are on the oversight committee.  A Program Director has been hired and site director interviews have been scheduled.  Those hires will take place prior to Christmas.  Physical Education equipment funded by the grant began arriving at Southgate Thursday December 1st.

The Christmas Assistance program is in full gear.  Numbers will not be final for another week or so.

The AmeriCorps Tutor/Assistant continues to work with Ms. Zeek two days per week (Tuesdays and Thursdays).

The FRYSC is planning, with the lead of the AmeriCorps worker, a Teacher Appreciation Luncheon for the Southgate Teachers next Spring.  Details will follow.

Student Recognitions & Achievement
Students earning A Honor Roll, A/B Honor Roll, and Perfect Attendance, for the first grading period, were recognized and received 30 minutes of unstructured time on December 2, 2011.

December’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting on December 8, 2010.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.
Intermediate Band members and those students who took part in the Veterans Day Assembly were recognized for taking a leadership role and received a pizza party on December 9, 2011.
SBDM Council 

1. Call to Order  

1.1. Welcome  

1.2. Roll Call  

2. Recognitions  

3. Student Support Services  

3.1. Classrooms Configuration  

Order #53 - Motion Passed:  Motion to make speech room a mini conference room, and recommendations as outlined on attachment. passed with a motion by Melissa Herald and a second by Mrs. Kacie Browning and the consensus of the council.  

3.2. December Meeting  

Order #54 - Motion Passed:  Motion to cancel December meeting and call a special meeting if we need to meet before the January meeting. passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Melissa Herald and the consensus of the council.  

3.3. Review Budget  

3.4. Review Comprehensive District Improvement Plan  

Comments: 

The CDIP was reviewed by Council members for adherence to objectives. 

4. Student Learning and Support  

4.1. Approval of Minutes from October 25, 2011 meeting  

Order #55 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of minutes from Oct. 25, 2011 passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Melissa Herald and the consensus of the council.  

5. Comments from Audience  

Comments: 

Ms. Boyers

-Thanked Mr. Palm for her library passes. She has received 117 passes and serviced 198 students outside of scheduled library class.

-Apologized to Council for not having Beyond Proficiency Report ready.

-HOP begins Jan. 9th

-Math Camp started Nov. 14th 

-Book Fair begins Nov. 28th. Family Fun Night is Dec. 2nd 

-Culture Committee will be recognizing honor roll students and organizing a testing kickoff assembly

Mr. Palm

-Construction targeted to conclude Dec. 12th. Teachers will move in after that. Students should be in classrooms by Jan. 3rd.

-Middle Grades restrooms in new wing will be locked. Students will have to sign-out the key before using. 

6. Adjourn  

Order #56 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of adjourning the meeting passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Ms. Ellen Lyon and the consensus of the council.  

Community Involvement/School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Those students in grades 5-8 who were interested, attended an informational Dance Team meeting on November 17, 2011
Progress reports were sent home November 22, 2011.

On November 22, 2011 Ms. Lyon’s class performed the play “Pushing Up the Sky” for students, staff members, and parents. 

On November 22, 2011 the owners of KONA presented a fundraiser check to the school and took a picture of the presentation to be used on the company website.

LifeTouch Studios was at Southgate School on November 22, 2011 for anyone wishing to get their Fall picture retaken.

On November 28, 2011 Jontue Lewis, Girl Scout Representative, held an informational meeting for girls in grades 2 and 3 who were interested in joining a Southgate Girl Scout Troop.
The Southgate Dance Team began practicing during the week of November 28, 2011. Grades 5-8 practiced on Tuesday, November 29, 2011 and grades 7-8 practiced on Thursday, December 1, 2011.

During the week of November 28, 2011our Library/Media Center hosted a Book Fair.  Money raised will go to the Library/Media Center to purchase additional books, software, and resources.  Family Fun Night was hosted in conjunction with the Book Fair on the evening of December 2, 2011

Students in grades 6-8 had the honor of meeting Mr. Werner Coppel, Holocaust Survivor, on December 8, 2011.  The students received a firsthand account of Mr. Coppel's experiences during the Holocaust and were able to ask a few questions.
Santa Shoppe was open for business on December 8 & 9, 2011.

Winter MAP testing took place December 8-21, 2011.

Students in grades 2 & 6 received dental sealants on December 15 & 16, 2011.
On December 20, 2011 the annual Winter Band Concert took place at 7:00 pm in the auditorium.  

December 21, 2011 is scheduled for Classroom Holiday Parties. 
